
Wednesday, August 13, 2014 
9:30 am – 12:00pm 

Charles Ed McFall Boardroom 
 Lincoln Center 

4345 N. Lincoln 
 

Minutes  
Council Members Present:  

Mark Attansia Randy Randleman  
Laura Boyd Joy Sloan (Charles Danley)  
Paul Davis James Hale  
Verna Foust Jeff Tallent  
Lanette Long Lisa Williams  
Mary Jo Kinzie 
Carrie Slatton-Hodges 

Traylor Rains 
Kimrey McGinnis 

 
OHCA Patient-Centered Medical Home 

Melody Anthony gave an overview of SoonerCare’s Patient- Centered Medical Home primary 
care delivery system.  While the previous system was a partially capitated primary care case 
management program, this system utilizes a fee-for-service reimbursement model along with 
care coordination and incentive payments.  Ms. Anthony shared a PowerPoint presentation 
(attachment 1) that outlines the model.  Questions from the committee and the audience 
were encouraged.      
 

Health Home Update 
Traylor Rains spoke on the Health Home Initiative that was presented at the last meeting.  A 
Health Home is where an individual can go to receive integrated primary and mental health 
care.   This service is specific to those adults with SMI and children with SED.  The Health 
Home Provider receives reimbursement for the intensive care coordination that is provided to 
those members.   
 
At the last meeting, it was stated that Health Home providers would be chosen based on bids 
to an RFP.  The State has been divided into some 21 service areas for adults and children.  
Bids will be accepted for a service area for children, a service area for adults, or both.   
 
The RFP should be released within the next month.  Because the RFP has not yet been 
released, Mr. Rains cannot speak on the requirements of the RFP.  There will be a mandatory 
bidders meetings, which will be included in the RFP announcement.  Implementation is 
expected to begin in January 2015.   The proposed state plan amendment is posted on the 
OHCA website, under the proposed rules section.  There are also proposed Administrative 
Code changes.   
 
 
 
 

 



 
BH Fast Facts  

Behavioral Health Fast Facts is a monthly report provided by the OHCA.   The report 
summarizes SoonerCare enrollment, behavioral health service utilization and reimbursement.   
Tony Russell presented the June 2014 Fast Facts to the BHAC (attachment 2). 

 
Telemedicine Update 

 There has been a lot of work going on within the OHCA Telemedicine Workgroup reviewing 
the current policy, examining issues and current trends, and developing a list of 
recommendations for the future direction of telemedicine.  It is anticipated these 
recommendations will result in a simpler, broader telemedicine policy, and will allow for an 
easier management of the service delivery method.  The recommendations will be presented 
in the form of a white paper to OHCA’s CEO, and once agreed upon, will be shared with the 
BHAC.  

 
Break:  10:45-11:00 
 
New Criteria for Psychosocial Rehab  

Mark Reynolds presented an overview of the new criteria for psychosocial rehab (attachment 
3).  There was a question from the audience regarding the PA of clients who are part of a 
collaboration between providers, and specific clarification on the criteria for the at risk group.   
 

Announcement on Emergency Rule Posting  
Traylor Rains provided an update on the budget reduction items that had been voted on at 
the previous meeting.  One of those items was the limitations on Psychosocial Rehab which 
was implemented on August 1.  ODMHSAS is currently working on the recommendation to 
change the prior authorization time frame for partial hospitalization from 90 days to 30 days.  
The next item that was recommended was limiting billable hours by rendering providers to no 
more than 35 hours per week.  The rules that would implement those changes are currently 
posted on the OHCA website, under Proposed Rules. The next step in the process will be to 
present them to the MAC and the Board in September, and then to the Governor for an 
effective date of October 1.   

 
Housekeeping Items/Other:  11:45-12:00 

The Chair asked for volunteers to provide snacks for the upcoming public meetings scheduled 
for December 2014, and April 2015.   
 
The next meeting is scheduled for September 10.   
 
Adjourn:  11:30.   


